
HC  Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   

315 Douglas Avenue East, Regina, SK  S4N 1H7;  Phone:  306-757-1325                     

www.holycrossregina.ca   Email: hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Contact the office                                         
@ 306-757-1325 for Batism, 
1st Eucharist, Confirmation, 
Reconciliation, Marriage, Fu-
nerals, and other concerns. 
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PARISH STAFF TEAM 
    Pastor                                                                                                            

Fr. Carlos Jimenez         
pastor@holycrossregina.ca             

    Martin Kondzielewski 
 Office & Pastoral Assistant 
hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

         Rita Gareau  
bookkeeer.holycross@sasktel.net 

Jacob Antony,             
Caretaker 

  

Masses  

                     
Saturday 5:00pm 
Sunday   9:00am 
Tuesday 7:00pm 
Wed.       9:00am 
Thur.       9:00am          
Friday     9:00am 

Page 2: Mass Intentions, Raffle  
winner, K of C, CWL, Parishioners’ 
Corner. 
Page 3: , Pro-Life, Golf Tournament, 
Handyman, Peace Vigil. 
Page 4: Archdiocese News:               
Community meeting,  Lay Formation, 
Mexico Mission, Variety Night. 
 

We acknowledge that Holy Cross Par-
ish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 
traditional homeland of the Nêhiyawak 
(Cree), Nahkawé (Saulteaux) and 
Nakota and homeland of the Métis 
Nation, Dakota and Lakota.  

PENTECOST 

Acts 2:1-11   /   1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13   /   John 20:19-23 



What’s Happening at Holy Cross  
 

May 12 -  Stephanie Wolfe 

  Welcome to any new parishioners.  Please register with the 
Parish Office Mon.-Friday, 9am-12 noon 

Or call 306-757-1325 

 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

    MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 18-26, 2024 

Sat. May 18 PRO POPULO 

Sun. May 19 For the repose of the soul of Nancy (Sanaa) Falastein, offered by Dan Devers and family.  

Tues. May 21 For the repose of the soul of Alma and Ted Dizy, offered by the Family. 

Wed. May 22 For the repose of the soul of Ted Dizy, offered by Judy Miazga. 

Thurs.  May 23 For the repose of the soul of Ted Dizy, offered by Dorothy Bresciani. 

Fri. May 24 For the repose of the soul of Shirley Perras, offered by Dolores Deis and Family. 

Sat. May 25 PRO POPULO 

Sun. May 26 For the anniversary intentions of Lynn & Gerry Heymen, offered by the Holy Cross Choir. 

CWL News PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 

Welcome to any new parishioners.  Please register with the Parish Office.  Fill in the blanks below and 
drop it into the collection basket or email the office (hc.office@holycrossregina.ca).  Let’s get started! 

Name:______________________________________________________________ 

Email:______________________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________________________________________ 

Mass of Choice:     Sat evening 5:00 pm                Sun morning 9:00 am 

  

    MAY EVENTS  
Tuesday, 21st – 7:30 PM, Monthly Council Meet-

ing (after 7:00 PM Mass) 
Tuesday, 28th – 7:00 PM, Mass & CUF K of C  

Exemplification 

What does it take to become a Knight of      
Columbus? 

Find out by filling out an information request ballot 
at the K of C information table located in the Gerein Cen-
tre of the Church. You will be contacted by a Knight from 
the Gerein Council.  

KNIGHTS KORNER 
36 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

 BIRTHDAYS!  Our birthday people for this 
week are Dorothy Bresciani and Joan Stulberg on 
Monday, May 20, and Jim Butchko on Tuesday, May 
21st. Happy birthday and may God bless you            
abundantly with good health and happiness. 

 Don’t forget the Golf Tournament on Friday, May 
31. The time is fast approaching.  Talk to your buddies 
and get some friends to join you.  Even if you haven’t 
finalized a full team, let us know what you have now.   
Deer Valley wants to have our numbers for the ban-
quet by this Friday, the 24th. A Golf Committee mem-
ber will be at coffee after mass to take your entries. 

 Also, 50/50 tickets are on sale this weekend and 
next with the draw for half the pot at the golf tourna-
ment banquet.  If you can’t attend the tournament or 
the banquet this may be a way to participate in this 
major fundraiser for Holy Cross.  

 If you live in this neighborhood be sure to have a 
look at the notice about the 535 Douglas Avenue 
Development Proposal PL202300178 (Faces 20th Ave) 
5 storey, 90 unit apartment building proposed at 15 
times the current density of this neighbourhood. 

 Martin will be away from the office May 24-28 for 
a silent retreat at Muenster as part of deaconate re-
quirements before ordination as a permanent deacon. 
The office will be open thanks to volunteers who will 
man the desk. 

 Happy 65th anniversary to Lynn and Gerry Hey-
men on Monday, May 20th.  

The CWL Wind Up will be held Tuesday, June 4 in the    
Gerein Center.  Turkey supper from St. Mary’s Catering @ 
5:30 PM. 
 
If you plan to attend, please contact Loretta Jelinski (306) 
352-6231 or Pam Richaud (306) 761-1656 before May 28. 
 
*Don’t forget to bring muffins. 



PRO-LIFE 

MAY IS PRO-LIFE MONTH  

IN SASKATCHEWAN 
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REGINA PRO-LIFE BANQUET  

 The Regina Pro-Life banquet is on Thursday, 
May 23rd.  If you have not yet purchased your ticket 
and would like to go to this informative evening, 
please see the brochure on the bulletin board in the 
Gerein Centre for details. 

May there be peace on earth, and may it 
begin with me! 

Peace Vigil in Rotary Park - Victoria Day 
 You are invited to join with other people of 
good will to pray and reflect on peace in the world. 
Organized by KAIROS Regina, this is a simple invita-
tion to gather for some time together, and to remem-
ber those who are victims of war and violence. 

WHERE: Peace Pole in Rotary Park between An-
gus and Rae St (immediately beside the Albert St 
Bridge). NOTE: Do not confuse this with Kiwanis 
Park. 
WHEN: Victoria Day, May 20 at 2pm 

 Gather at the Peace Pole in Rotary Park for 
some quiet conversation, prayers, and songs. If it is 
sunny, bring a blanket, chair, and guitar, and wear 
sunscreen. Feel free to bring a prayer or song of 
peace to share. 
 We welcome those who wish to gather in 
peace. We have no agenda, and we ask you to leave 
any agenda or banners at home. For further infor-
mation, contact Nick Jesson, KAIROS Regina,       
jesson@ecumenism.net 

 * A peace pole is a monument that displays the 
message "May Peace Prevail on Earth" in the lan-
guage of the country where it has been placed, and 
usually additional translations. The message often is 
referred to as a peace prayer. The original wooden 
Peace Pole in Rotary Park was erected by the Rota-
ry Clubs of Regina in 2000 and replaced with a metal 
pole in 2023. 

  Euthanasia and assisted suicide are     
legalized based on the concept of preventing suffering 
when a person is close to death.  In nearly every     
jurisdiction, after legalizing, the killing has expanded.  
The reason is that there is only one clear line in the 
sand: It is always wrong to kill people.  Once this line 
is crossed there is no new clean line.  Any new 
“safeguard” or new “line in the sand” is seen as       
discriminatory, or impedes one’s right to die. 

 The only answer is to prevent the legalization of 
killing, and if legal, to call it what it is, killing.  
 Euthanasia Prevention Coalition, 2024 Newsletter 
 

2024 Holy Cross Pastoral Council                         

Members 

Pastoral Chair – Pat McGinn 

Vice Chair – Brigitte Leibel 

Finance Chair – John Lebersback 

Liturgy – Connie Todd 

Social Action – Rita Gareau 

Hospitality – Susan Leier &  Marie Lebersback 

Fundraising – Wayne Rutten 

Secretary – Lori Garchinski 

CWL Representative – Rita Gareau 

Knights of Columbus Representative                         

to be determined 

Personnel Committee – Ad Hoc Committee                

established 

Members at Large: Ron Adams, Gilbert Evangelista 

& Jan Genert  

mailto:jesson@ecumenism.net


What’s Happening in the Archdiocese 

VARIETY NIGHT 

 Join us for a night of “Wonder”! Variety Night 
2024 is a fundraising/community-building initiative of 
the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry and this 
year features an incredibly talented and dedicated cast 
of young people who will share music, drama, and 
dance that will have us marvelling at the “wonder” that 
still        exists in this world! Tickets are $20. Conces-
sion items are available for sale. Tickets can be pur-
chased online at www.bit.ly/vn24 OR picked up in per-
son at Christ the King during office hours. The show 
dates are May 24, 25, 26, and 27. For more info please 
email oyam@archregina.sk.ca 

Community Meeting 

Re: 535 Douglas Ave Development Proposal 
PL202300178 (Faces 20th Ave) 

5 storey, 90 unit apartment building proposed @ 15X the 
current density of our neighbourhood 

May 16
th

 @ 7:00pm 
Douglas Park School Gym 

Hear from your fellow community members about where 
this proposal is at in the city review process and what to 

expect over the next couple of months. 

Your City Councillor, Dan LeBlanc will be in attendance. 
All other City Councillors & Regina Planning Commission 

members are also invited to come and speak with the 
public as this decision will affect all communities in       

Regina. 

Understand that your voice is important and you have the 
right to speak up. Everyone can speak for 5 minutes at 
the Regina City Planning Commission meeting (Likely 

May 28th) and Regina City Council meeting (Likely June 
12th). These are the final two steps of the process. 

Meet your neighbours, share with each other, this is our 
community to defend. The city needs to hear how this will 
impact you, what concerns you may have, and how this 
type of discretionary use approval could affect our com-

munity and others to come if approved. 

Register to speak at these meetings at: 
www.regina.ca/city-government/city-council-meetings/

index.html  

Under “How to Make a Request” click the “Online form” 
link which is available a week before each meeting. Or 

call 306-777-7000 and register to speak.  

PENTECOST 
“There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the 
same Spirit; there are different forms of service but 
the same Lord; there are different workings but the 
same God who produces all of them in everyone.” - 1 
Corinthians 12:4-6 
 All of us are blessed, regardless of our own individ-
ual circumstances. God has given each of us many gifts. 
How we use those gifts is our gift back to God. For God’s 
plan to work, each must do what we are called to do. 
Guess what? We are not all called to do the same thing! 
For God’s plan to work, you have to do what God is call-
ing you to do, and I have to do what God is calling me to 
do. 

TF #401: Archbishop Bishop Don Bolen on Anglican 
and Catholic Holy Orders 

 In this part two of two episodes stemming from Arch-
bishop Don Bolen’s experiences of the Ecumenical Summit 
of Anglican and Catholic Bishops, Bishop Don engages with 
the question of Anglican and Catholic Holy Orders and how 
this complex relationship has grown and developed over the 
years.  
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/archbishop-bishop-don-bolen-
on-anglican-and-catholic-holy-orders 

Lay Formation Commissioning Mass 
Saturday, June 15 at 1:00 PM 

Holy Trinity Parish, 5020 Sherwood Drive 

If you plan to attend, please RSVP to 
mgurash@archregina.sk.ca by Friday, June 7. 

 The Archdiocese of Regina's Lay Formation Pro-
gram has been providing well-formed, evangelizing disci-
ples for over 35 years. Our alumni serve as leaders in 
liturgical and catechetical roles, as well as in pastoral 
and other parish groups, teams, and committees. Join 
our program and become part of this community of lead-
ers. Our Fall intake starts this November, with weekend 
sessions held monthly at Campion College. Register 
now to deepen your understanding of Church and faith 
and discern how best to offer your God-given gifts and 
talents in service. For more information on how to regis-
ter, contact Deacon Eric Gurash at 306-352-1651 ext 
6724 or email him at egurash@archregina.sk.ca. 
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